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From the Pastor...  

 I read a short article in a recent New 
York Times Magazine titled ñHow to Count 
Sheepò by Malia Wollan. She reports on a   
conversation she had with a gentleman who 
represents the sixth generation in his family 
who have tended sheep, in the hills of West 
Virginia. The first words of the article are a 
quote from the astute shepherd: ñA sheep hates 
to be alone.ò The natural, innate, healthy habits 
of sheep cause them to cluster together when 
grazing, which makes it difficult to get an exact 
count, ñespecially when little lambs are         
underfootò. 
 To my preacherôs mind, I overlay the 
story of the shepherd leaving the ninety-nine to 
find the one lost sheep, looking for a new angle. 
That one lost sheep was outside of her natural 
element, vulnerable to increased danger; not 
well, perhaps. Not in his right mind. Out of 
sorts. In an entirely unfamiliar, foreign, and 
risky state of affairs. Perhaps in fear for her or 
his life. 
 The shepherd in the article said not to try 
to count the sheep mentally; itôs too hard to 
keep track in your head. Use a clicker, or a  
pencil and paper, using the five-hash-mark 
method. Back to Jesusôs story: how easy would 
it have been for the shepherd to say, ñOh well, 
close enough. Maybe Iôm off by one, maybe 
not. Sheep have a tendency to multiply anyway. 
Itôll work out.ò Like that penny, or that $1.19, 
you are off as you balance your checking        
account. How much does it have to be for you 
to go back and refigure your math? How much 
do you really care about that little? 
 One sheep. May not be right in the first 

place: the count. May not be right in the first 

place: the lost sheep. Of course, we apply the 
story to our lives and how we respond to the 
lost person, the missing one, the isolated one, 
the one whom we could discount or dismiss or 
justify as not worth the trouble. Not worth     
losing sleep over. Or when you or I have been 
the lost sheep; not feeling worth anyoneôs lost 
sleep. 
 The shepherd, in the NY Times article, 

canôt imagine trying to get to sleep by counting 
sheep. ñThat never made sense to me,ò she says, 

ñnothing about it is relaxing.ò Neither is giving 

our lives to faithfully follow the teachings of 

our good shepherd, Jesus. Nothing about it is 
relaxing; no wonder Jesus keeps us stirred up, 

knowing one is lost. And the joy that comes 

from finding the lost sheep; thereôs nothing like 

it! 



 

 Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance for relief  
following the recent storms and earthquakes. To date, we have collected $3,250.    
          -Gerry Pearson, Treasurer 

October Birthdays 
 

Betty Reichlein  10-3 
Kathy Walsh-Americano 10-5 
Jeannie Hollis  10-6 
Ruth Parsil   10-11 
Gloria Stowell  10-17 
Sherri Atleson  10-31 

 

October Anniversaries 
 
Judy & David Miller  10-4 
Laura & Mike Stafford  10-5 

¶ October 18, 6:00-7:30pm - Beginning your racial autobiography 
¶ October 25, 6:00-7:30pm - What is race? 
¶ November 1, 6:00-7:30pm - What is racism? 
¶ November 8, 6:00-7:30pm - Where do we go from here? 

The Waking Up White Book Study begins this month! 



 

Monthly Dinner in the Ranch House will be on Wednesday, October 11th at 6:00 p.m. 
The menu for October is Polynesian Chicken, salad, and pumpkin bars. ($10 suggested       
donation). Sign up in the Ranch House. 
 
Lunch And Games will be at noon on Wednesday, October 25th. ($5 suggested donation). 

 
In Home Bible Study (Formerly, Serendipity) will meet on Tuesday, October 10th at 2:00 
p.m. and on Tuesday, October 24th at 2:00 p.m. (Locations will be announced in the Bulletin). 
 
The Congregational Life Outing is being planned to the Flandrau Planetarium at the University 
of Arizona on October 23. Admission will not exceed $12 for seniors. Details will be in the bulletin.  

Menôs Breakfast will resume in November. 
 
Bible Study meets every Tuesday at 9:00 a.m. in the conference room.   
      
Bell Choir meets every Thursday at 5:00 p.m.  
 
Chancel Choir meets every Thursday at 6:00 p.m. 
 
The Mission Committee will meet on Monday, October 9th at 6:00 p.m. 
 
The Finance Committee will meet on Tuesday, October 10th at 10:15 a.m. 
 
The Finance Plus Group will meet on Tuesday, October 10th at 11:15 a.m. 
 
Deacons will meet on  Tuesday, October 17th at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Stephen Ministry Supervision Peer Group will meet on Wednesday, October 4th at  
      9:00 a.m. and on Wednesday, October 25th at 9 a.m. 
 
Session will meet on Tuesday, October 17th at 6 p.m.  


